
April 8, 2016

Hello dancers and parents/guardians,

As we have been discussing in class and as I hope you all know, students enrolled in Beginning Broadway, Intermediate Broadway, Intermediate Tap and Advanced Dance Technique will be performing at the IWA Awards Assembly on Friday, May 6, 2016. Individual participation, attendance and performance in the Showcase will be assessed as each student’s Final Exam grade. Attendance at school on the day of the Awards Assemble is necessary (to participate in the performance) and therefore a required portion of the Exam grade in this class. 
 
May 6 is a “no letter” scheduled school-day. The Awards Assembly will take place in the morning. It is an all-school assembly and provides an opportunity for the faculty and staff to announce and bestow awards for high achieving students in areas of academics, service, athletics, leadership and the arts. What a better venue to highlight the hard work and success of so many talented dance students!
 
For the next few weeks in class, students will learn a choreographed routine. This routine will highlight concepts that have been taught throughout the semester: dance technique and footwork, spatial orientation and group formations, rhythmic awareness and tempo control, facial expressions and performance quality. The Awards Assembly Performance will provide dance students the chance to showcase their progress to a live audience. While most learning will take place in the classroom, individual practice will be necessary to master skills and increase confidence. I highly recommend that each dancer utilizes Open Lab time and the practice videos that will be posted on the class website.
 
Each class will have a costume for their routine. Costumes may be provided but some typical items may need to be supplied by each individual student (ex: tights, black leggings, personal top.) More details about costumes will be given in class, along with logistics and other show specifics as the date nears closer.
 
I hope you are as excited as I am about this opportunity. I look forward to seeing each of you shine on stage!
 
Please let me know if you have any questions,
[bookmark: _GoBack] Mrs. Grupe

